
 

 

TOWN OF WILTON 

Notice of Upcoming Sanitary Sewer Testing 

 When: Weeks of October 30, 2023; November 6, 2023; and November 13, 2023 

(weather permitting) 

 
Wright-Pierce, on behalf of the Town of Wilton, will be conducting testing of portions of the 

Town sanitary sewer system within the Town or State right-of-way. 

This test will assist our inspection crews in locating breaks and defects in the sewer system. The 

work includes blowing non-toxic fog (similar to a fog machine) into the sewer through manholes 

along the street. You may see fog coming from the vent stacks and downspouts on houses, 

from holes in the ground, or from catch basins and drains. The fog is non-toxic, non-staining, 

has no odor, is white to gray in color and creates no fire hazard. 

If fog enters your home or business during the testing, this is a good indicator that sewer gases 

may also be entering your home or business. Please notify work crews on site or Kristin Sullivan 

at the phone number below. 

All field personnel will carry a photo identification badge displaying the Wright-Pierce logo. 

If you have any questions feel free to reach out to either: 

 

Kristin Sullivan at Wright-Pierce at (603) 570-7101 
or 

Thomas Reese of the Town’s Department of Public Works at (203) 563-0152 


